
 
 
 

Ramadan Forum for DCL Staff 
  

Dubai Central Laboratory Department of Dubai Municipality organized Ramadan 
Forum with an Iftar at Al Boom Restaurant as part of the care given to employees of 
the department, especially in the month of Ramadan. The move also reiterates the 
importance of communication between staff at all administrative levels, and a bid by 
the department and its commitment to find social and recreational activities for its 
employees and contribute to alleviating the pressures of work and increase mutual 
understanding and interdependence among them. The Iftar was attended by 
Abdullah Rafia, Assistant Director General for General Support Services Sector and 
Eng.  Hawa Bastaki, Director of Dubai Central Laboratory Department and a number 
of officials and heads of sections and units. 
The Ramadan Forum had a good effect in the realization of communication between 
the employees and breaking the barriers and obstacles that they are facing and 
overcoming obstacles in their path and guaranteed them to work under the umbrella 
of one family and that was to ensure a working environment suitable to support 
creativity and promoting innovations and supporting initiatives, in accordance with 
the directives and frameworks and the vision of the Municipality. 
The activities Included honouring the young fasting people (children of DCL staff) and 
those who fast for the first time, the Ramadan Cultural Lantern, a competition 
between sections to test the cultural knowledge of staff, as well as the Ramadan 
Contest and of FAQ from the beginning of the month of Ramadan for 10 days and 
honouring three staff members who answered the right questions, and also 
honouring the sponsors Al Boom, Al Safa and Al Raya campaign. 

 


